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$11.8M in Ul mod
incentive funds to SD

http://www.dol.gov/opa/media/pr

ess/eta/eta20100732.htm

Press Release

US Department of Labor
announces $11.8 million in
unemployment insurance
modernization funds to
South Dakota

The U.S. Department of Labor today certified for release
$11,765,089 in unemployment insurance modernization
incentive funds to the state of South Dakota. South Dakota
qualified for the remaining two-thirds of its share of the
funds available under the American Recovery and
Reinvestment Act by enabling certain part-time workers to be|
eligible for Ul benefits and by providing additional weeks of
benefits to people who are enrolled in training or education
programs.

"The updates that allow South Dakota to qualify for today's
funding are testament to the state's legislators and its
governor recognizing the needs of modern workers," said
Secretary of Labor Hilda L. Solis. "While our economic
recovery is gaining momentum, many workers are still facing
a challenging job market and that makes a robust
unemployment insurance system as important as ever."

The South Dakota Department of Laborcan use the funds to
pay unemployment benefits or, if appropriated by the
legislature, to administer the state unemployment insurance
program or deliver employment services.

"I'm pleased to see the state has qualified for this funding
and that it's being released," said Sen. Tim Johnson. "Our
nation is going through a rough economic time, and it's
important that these resources are available to help workers
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$1.7M grant to continue to|
aid WI layoffs
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Press Release

US Department of Labor
announces grant exceeding
$1.7 million to continue to
aid Wisconsinites impacted
by layoffs

The U.S. Department of Labor has announced a $1,753,905
National Emergency Grant increment to the state of
Wisconsin to continue to provide services to about 1,334
workers affected by layoffs at multiple companies,
particularly in the manufacturing industry.

"This grant will continue to provide these Wisconsinites with
the re-employment and retraining services that will help
them succeed in today's economy," said Secretary of Labor
Hilda L. Solis. "Helping workers who lose jobs through no
fault of their own is simply the right thing to do."

This second and final increment is being awarded to the
Wisconsin Department of Workforce Development. On Aug.
5, 2009, a grant was awarded in the amount of $3,421,645,
with $1,667,740 released initially, to serve about 1,227
affected by multiple layoffs and plant closures in
northeastern Wisconsin. The grant was later modified to
serve 1,334 workers in total.

This increment is being funded by resources made available
for National Emergency Grants under the American Recovery
and Reinvestment Act of 2009.

National Emergency Grants are part of the secretary of
labor's discretionary fund and are awarded based on a state's
ability to meet specific guidelines. For more information, visit
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